

LOBOS BOOSTER CLUB COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

Wednesday, November 17, 2021, 9:00 AM Meeting was held via Zoom

MEMBERS PRESENT

Susie Boutonnet Rosalyn Green Stephan Lins Mike Mast Bill McClintock Erin O'Hare Lyndon Schutzler Joe Servi Nate Steen MEMBERS ABSENT

STAFF PRESENT

Jeremy Green

Beccie Michael Gerardo Olivares Wendy Bates

- 1. Meeting Called to Order by Stephan Lins at 9:03 a.m.
- 2. Recognition of Guests: Joyce Simon, MPC Foundation Board Member
- 3. Public Comment: None
- 4. Approval of September 22nd Minutes (Stephan Lins)

Joe made a motion to approve September 22 minutes as presented

Second: Bill

Ayes: Boutonnet, Green, Lins, Mast, McClintock, O'Hare, Schutzler, Servi, Steen

Nays: None

Abstentions: None *Motion Carries*

- 5. Update regarding MPC Athletics (Wendy Bates)
 - Wendy shared that we are continuing to discuss replacing the scoreboard at the stadium. This process was delayed due to the pandemic. Athletics and Facilities are working on it and hoping to finish getting the new scoreboard purchased and installed, although pricing might have changed.
 - Wendy congratulated everyone on the program ad sales, which have been great! However, the MPC
 print shop closed and that was a struggle with getting programs printed at a fair price. We are
 hoping to streamline the process and make it an overall smoother process.
 - We have two students in cross country who will compete in a State meet (as individuals, not as a team), which is a great success story under our new coach, Nick Cunningham.
 - The Volleyball Team is going to playoffs, they finished second in conference, so they go directly to playoffs.
 - The Football team, under the leadership of Coach Palmer, took the President's trophy back to MPC and Finished 4-0 in conference.
 - Both Basketball teams are doing well and are off to a great start this season.

- Wendy also wanted to share that so far, MPC's teams have not missed or delayed any games due to Covid. Our students have been following all protocols and are being extra careful. That is something only a few colleges in the area can say and we are really proud of that.
- Lyndon wanted to commend MPC athletics for being so diligent with following the Covid protocols and staying safe.

6. Update re Membership Drive Campaign and Program Ads (Gerardo Olivares)

- Gerardo shared updates regarding our membership drive. While Booster memberships are down, our program ads have been successful this season. We have about 40 Booster members and successfully sold about \$5K in ads. There are a few pending ads.
- Beccie shared her screen and showed the spreadsheet to remind committee members for those
 who have pending pledges. The committee discussed the program ads spreadsheet of contacts and
 solicitors. We will discuss further next meeting.
- We also have about \$4K in pledges.
- Beccie mentioned that if any company needs an invoice, we can do that or once they are ready to pay, they can contact Gerardo directly for help with forms, artwork, and payment.
- We would like to follow up with Social Media posts on all MPC athletics Social Media accounts, which Beccie and Gerardo will further discuss with Wendy and Amber in a separate meeting.

7. 2022 Planning (Committee)

- Beccie shared her screen and went over the draft 2022 Calendar.
- Committee members agreed to keep updating events and activities as the year progresses.
- The committee discussed the combinations of events with the new stadium re-opening and combining it with a "Giving Day," hoping that the stadium signage and scoreboards would be ready.
- Beccie shared that Lobo Hall of Fame is scheduled to happen in March.
- The committee discussed other parts of the calendar and agreed to have another meeting in December. Updates were made for the 2022 Calendar draft.
- Lyndon suggested to make some banners for Booster Club. The committee will convene in next year's Basketball games and promote Booster Membership and Ads.
- Beccie proposed to solidify a date for our Spring Event. Beccie and Wendy will have a meeting to settle on the date.

8. Announcements:

- Meeting Announcements Next meeting will be determined by Doodle Poll and emailed to the group. Sometime in mid-December.
- Wendy announced a new position for track and field and cross-country next year to replace Coach Carroll who left for Long beach. More info coming soon.
- Joyce thanked the committee for allowing her to join, she said it was a great meeting and very informational. Beccie suggested that Joyce can join this committee next year.
- 9. Meeting adjourned by Beccie Michael in lieu of Stephan Lins at 10:02 a.m.